County of Albany

Department of Public Works

R.D. #2, Box 460, Voorheesville, New York 12186



July 6, 1983

Mr. Jim Lane 44 Providence Street Albany, New York 12203

Dear Mr. Lane:

I have received your letter of June 29th to my predecessor Paul Cooney, P.E., L.S., and have also read your March 3rd letter.

Our Traffic Engineering Division is still studying the situation and is in the process of collecting the last bit of data required to correctly evaluate the entire situation and develop its recommendations.

In your March 3rd letter you refer to a 1979 D.O.T. traffic study on Fuller Road. We have been unable to track it down at New York State Department of Transportation. Please send us a copy of the report you are referring to. Also, when did the pedestrian fatality you refer to occur?

As soon as we have completed our study, developed our recommendations and have worked out an implementation plan, I will contact you about the outcome.

Thanks again for your interest and I hope we can resolve this matter shortly.

Sincerely.

Fredric M. Doeing, P.E.

County Engineer

FMD:ded

CC: Mr. Theodore Nadratowski

Judin M. Voenny

Traffic Engineer